
Thanks for always being there for the animals, the shelter, the staff, and for me. You set an example for all of us to follow.—Josh D. 
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Mission Statement 

The Dunn County Humane Society (DCHS) is dedicated to improving the lives of companion animals in our community and finding 
permanent and loving adoptive homes for the animals in our care. DCHS promotes the humane treatment of animals and operates as 

a no-kill facility, a philosophy that has been with the organization from the beginning. We do not forfeit the life of one animal to 
make space for another. All incoming animals are evaluated, medically treated and rehabilitated when possible. DCHS is a 501(c)(3) 

non-profit organization that relies on the good will and generosity of individuals and corporations.  

Being a volunteer and a DCHS Board Member I have 

had the pleasure of knowing and working with Jaime 

for the past 10 years.  Jamie is a perfect representative of 

the Dunn County Humane Society.  It is rare that one 

person makes such an impact for the good.  Her insight 

into the animals is exceeded only by her dedication to 

them.  The service she provides to our shelter is price-

less, and the compassion she gives to each and every 

animal that comes through the doors of DCHS is un-

wavering.  Jamie does not work at this shelter to in-

crease her personal wealth.  We could never pay her 

what she is worth. This is not “just a job” for Jamie, but 

a lifestyle.  Not only is she exceptional with the animals 

but Jamie has many other talents also.  She will step up 

to help in any way she can, from shoveling rock, replac-

ing fencing, painting walls and volunteering at our 

many fundraisers.  She also has a very artistic and crea-

tive flare.  We often ask her to create our many fund-

raising and adoption specials posters and she 

is always very willing to help out. 

Jamie continues to be the voice of those 

who cannot speak and each day witnesses 

the gifts that animals offer her in return.  I 

not only can call her the best Shelter Man-

ager around but I can also call her my 

friend.  Love ya, girl.  

 ~ Jackie Greene, DCHS Board Member 

Jamie thank you for being so committed to the 
animals for the past ten years. Your dedication 
to this cause does not go unnoticed, and I 
hope you always know how much your appre-
ciated. I feel blessed to work with you and call 
you my friend. – Michele R. 

"Until one has loved 
an animal, a part of 
one's soul remains 

unawakened." 

Anatole Franc  

Jamie, thank you for 
being their crusader and 
champion for the past 
10 years. –Prudy S. 

Jamie has a heart of gold and unending com-
passion for all of the animals at the shelter. 
She is an amazing person and we are all glad 
to work with her.—Lisa D. 

Thank you Jamie for all your help with the animals…and 
the dogs and cats they care for.—Jim N. 

Thank you Jamie for being such a 

passionate animal lover! I re-

spect you for the professional 

that you are and I'm proud to call 

you my friend. – Kim G. 

Jamie is an exceptional person and asset to our 

shelter and the animals here. She always goes 

above and beyond to accomplish our goals and 

find the animals homes. – Ashley Z. 

Your ten-year commitment to 
the animals of our shelter has 
been extraordinary, Jamie, 
and we are so grateful!  
Happy Anniversary! – Vicki C. 



Winter Wonderland: Keeping your Pets Safe in this Beautiful Season (by Kim Gerth) 

Winter in western Wisconsin can be beautiful and fun! Fresh fallen snow can make the world appear as a winter wonderland; however, there are 

hidden dangers for our 4-legged friends as well as us. Ice covered sidewalks, chemicals scattered in our driveways and walkways. These can present 

dangers to our pets. Chemicals that melt ice or simply help our human feet grip the ground can irritate our dog’s and cat’s skin and get into small 

abrasions on their paws. If they then lick their paws, they run the risk of ingesting these chemicals, which can cause stomach and intestinal problems.  

There are pet friendly products out there that are relatively safe for animals; but remember you may be aware and use those products, but not every-

one does! Therefore it is a good idea to make a habit of checking your dog’s or cat’s feet on a regular basis after they come in from outside; to be 

sure their paws are free from abrasions and to wipe clean any nasty chemical residue. 

Our pets may not complain about the cold and probably have a blast playing in the snow…but, just like us, animals don’t always know that their skin 

may be running the risk of frost bite! As a body’s temperature decreases in response to the outdoor temperature, blood is diverted to the body’s core 

systems, leaving the skin at risk of freezing. Skin that has been frozen will have a burning feeling in the affected area. Areas at highest risk for frost 

bite would be our pet’s paws, nose, ear tips, and tails. Early signs of frostbite include pale, hard skin that remains very cold even after being inside. 

Never apply direct heat, water or otherwise, to the affected skin. Only tepid to warm water should be used or a non-electric blanket as a cover. Al-

ways consult your veterinarian if you’re concerned the condition may be severe. 

Winter pet concerns don’t only apply to the chilly outdoors. Indoor winter plants like holly and mistle-

toe, even our festive Christmas tree, pose a potential danger to our pets. Holly and mistletoe have a 

greater toxicity level than a well know danger…the poinsettia plant! In addition to symptoms such as 

vomiting, diarrhea, excessive drooling, and abdominal pain from ingesting these plants; the oils pro-

duced by fir trees (common Christmas tree) can irritate our pet’s mouth and stomach, while swallowing 

the needles may cause intestinal obstructions or punctures. The danger doesn’t stop there…if your pets 

are like a couple of mine, they will drink the water from the tree stand. This water can contain bacteria, 

molds, and fertilizers which may cause your pet to become extremely sick with only a few laps! If your 

dogs or cats do manage to ingest any parts of these winter beauties; call your veterinarian or pet poison 

helpline (1-844-685-9184) to find out what you should do to minimize the potential damage. 

Being aware of potential dangers to our pets during the cold weather season will assure that we can truly 

enjoy both our pets and this beautiful season we call winter. 

The Board Blog  

Memberships & Renewals (9/16/15 - 12/15/15) 

67 Membership Renewals & 4 New Memberships 

Welcome to our new members: 

Douglas Holden, Markie & Lief Blumer, Rae Hayden, Graydon Richartz  

If you received this newsletter, but are not currently a member, please use the membership form on page 3 to join the DCHS team. 

Please pass the word on to family and friends and encourage them to become members as well. 

Members please note: you will be sent a membership renewal notice 

in the mail to notify you when your membership is due. 

Your Membership 

is important! 

Mark your calendars and think of 

DCHS while cleaning out your 

closets.  Our upcoming annual 

Rummage & Bake Sale will be 

held on: 

Friday, April 22nd and Saturday, 

April 23rd 

Donation drop off date will be Wednesday, April 20th 

 Snow?!?! 
Where?!?!? 

Former 
DCHS 

Resident 

“Dalton” 

Winter is here and with it comes snow! See our 
friends, the Grounds Guys of the Chippewa Valley 
(formerly the Grounds Company) for all your snow 
removal needs. Free estimates and great service! 

Call (715) 598-3818 or visit them at: 
www.groundsguys.com/eau-claire 

Fee-based Financial Planning 

Tax Management 

Investment Management 

Retirement Strategies  

Estate Conservation 

Insurance & Annuity Products 

Call Jon Kroening, CFP at (715) 231-2058 

 or email at Jon.Kroening@HeartlandFinancialWM.com  

 



DCHS Board Meetings are held 

at 6 pm on the 2nd Tuesday of each 

month at the Menomonie Senior Center. 

□  New               □  Renewal 

Dunn County Humane Society 

Membership/Donation Form 

302 Brickyard Road, Menomonie, WI  54751 

Name _________________________________       

Address _______________________________ 

City/State/Zip __________________________ 

Phone ________________________________ 

E-mail ________________________________ 

Membership Levels 

□  $15 Senior (62+) 

□  $25 Senior Couple (62+) 

□  $30 Individual 

□  $50 Family 

□  $75 Animal Lover 

□  $100 Sustainer 

□  $100 Business (non-voting) 

□  $250 Pick of the Litter 

□  $500 Top Dog/Cat 

□  $1000 Guardian Angel 

Additional Donations 

$____________Spay/Neuter Fund 

$____________Lizzie Fund 

$____________General Operating Fund 

$____________Building Fund  

$____________In honor of _____________________ 

$____________In memory of ___________________ 

Total amount enclosed:  $_____________ 

If you would like a receipt please check here  □ 

New and renewing members receive a punch card for 

three free dog/cat nail trims or dog/cat washes and an 

engraved pet tag. Please check if interested. 

Dog/Cat nail trim/wash punch card  □ 

Engraved Pet Tag  □ 

A New Chapter 

As I walk in to the shelter, I 
almost don’t recognize it. 
What used to be the front 
door is now a window. The 
new front door is part of 
the new vestibule area. As 
you walk into the ’old’ 
shelter, you’re standing in 
our new lobby, which a 
few short weeks ago, 
served as the office for Jamie and myself. Our ‘main’ cat room no longer 
has cats in it...or walls! It is in the middle of becoming the new office. In 
the new lobby (which is twice as large as the old one), there is a room 
where potential adopters can meet with dogs and/or complete their adop-
tion applications in privacy. Now what I’m describing so far is just what has 
happened to the old part of the shelter! On the western wall of the exist-
ing shelter, nearly 1,400 square feet of additional space has been created. 
This includes multiple cat socialization rooms where potential adopters 
and volunteers will be able to visit with a cat at length and in comfort. 
There are also two cat colony rooms where some of our residents will be 
able to stay with us cage-free, until they find their forever home. And all of 
these new rooms, pale in comparison to the expansive space we’ll have for 
our feline friends in the new, vaulted-ceiling main area of the addition. 

Can you tell I’m a little excited? Well I certainly am and I know many of you 
are as well. This expansion has been a long time coming and many of you 
have poured your financial and moral support into the project right along 
with us. We’re so appreciative of that and with the end in sight, we look 
forward to a new chapter in our Society’s history. One where we will have 
adequate space to better serve our residents. This is all thanks to you! 

As of this writing, I don’t have a final date of completion, but we are plan-
ning on having an open house in a few months. Keep a look out for more 
information on this, as we’d love to have you come out and see what you 
have helped build. (See pictures of the progress on page 7) 

Join or renew today!  

The Director’s Desk  
By Josh Dalton 

 More 
emails?? 
*sigh* 

Special thanks to Heartland Financial Associates & Fairmount 

Santrol for renewing their business sponsorships with us! 

Business Sponsors provide financial support for the shelter. 

Please thank and support the businesses that support us. 

Josh presents Lauren Evens of 

Fairmount Santrol, their silver   

corporate sponsor award 

Jon Kroening & Pam Brekke of 

Heartland Financial Associates 

accept their platinum corporate 

sponsor award from Josh 



Memoria l s  & Honorar iums (9/16/2015 -  12/15/2015)  

Cash & Other Donations  (9/16/2015 -  12/15/2015)  

Robert & Candace 

 Anderson 

Willow Anderson 

Chuck Apel 

Naomi Austin & Mark 

 Hegnauer 

Greg & Vickie Bakke 

Kent Barby 

Gary & Susan Barnett 

Cindy & Steve Bates 

Maria Belflower 

Elizabeth Benson 

Judith Benzel 

Robert & Lynda Bird 

Jennifer Brenden 

Roger Britton 

Leslie Brown 

Shirley Browning 

Gary Buckly 

Jim & Nancy Burritt 

Willie Camp 

Vernon & Ruth Caturia 

Steve & Vicki Cole 

Cheryl Cutsforth 

Lisa Dahms 

Kimberly Dicks 

Domer Foundation 

Joseph Douglas 

Alice Droske 

Meridith Drzakowski 

Leah Dunbar 

Carolyn Dunn 

Deedee Eiseth 

Sandee Elkins 

 

Scott & Holly Emery 

Catherine Erickson 

Gale Family Foundation 

Fairmount Santrol 

Karen & Robert Falk 

James Felton 

Lori Feyer 

Mary Foust 

Myrna Fox 

Cheryl Freese 

Jim & Julie Friberg 

Jerry Fritz 

Suzanne Gaines 

Mary Gale 

Bonny Goner 

Barb Gort 

Kathy Hayes 

Steven Haynes 

Victoria Henricks 

Evelyn Hofland 

Jennifer Holec 

Brian Hostak 

Chad Hovland 

Susan Hunt 

Marlys Husby 

Dolores Johnson 

Sharon Kasper 

Kurt & Stephanie Kazmarek 

Judy Kernan 

Nancy Kingsbury 

Mildred & Roland Kistner 

Anita & Roger Klamm 

Lanelle Klinner 

Clint Konsella 

Audrey Schneider  In Honor of Alice Evenson's 

      Birthday (building fund) 

John & Linda Lenz  In Honor of Amber Jo Lenz 

Diane Bassett  In Honor of Charles Bassett 

Coss Foundation  In Honor of Charlie Brown's 

      Flying Ace 

Kelly and Brian 

 Anderson  In Honor of Clay 

Linda & Douglas Burrows In Honor of Heather Burrows 

Dianna & Michael 

 Koehler  In honor of Jack Ubel's 90th Birthday 

R.S.J. Partnership  In Honor of John Zack of 

      C.R. Bryan Excavating 

Brian & Carla Hofland In Honor of Marie Van Blaricom 

Martha & Jon Hove  In Honor of Phil Steans 

John & Lori Bekkum  In Memory & Honor of Mabel Bekkum 

Beth Resech  In Memory of a good friend and 

      companion Maggie Mae 

Anonymous  In Memory of Abby 

Patricia & Mark Burandt In Memory of Alexia 

Anonymous  In Memory of Andy 

Anonymous  In Memory of Axel 

Anonymous  In Memory of Beauty 

Anonymous  In Memory of Buddy 

Peggy & Steve Kraemer In Memory of Chloe Jimos 

Sherrie & Jeff Franzwa In Memory of Chris Franzwa 

Glen Edberg  In Memory of Chuck 

Steve & Diane Josephson In Memory of Clara Gilgenbach Krueger 

Anonymous  In Memory of Clifford 

Anonymous  In Memory of Cooper 

Ken & Jean Simpson  n Memory of Darby's Dog 'Slim' (building fund) 

Any errors or 
omissions are 

completely 
unintentional. 
If we missed 

you or someone 
you know, 

please contact 
us so we can 

include them in 
our next news-

letter.  

Amy Alpine 

Anonymous 

Mark & Kelly Ciocca 

Colfax Animal Hospital 

Confidential Records Inc. 

Beverly Dahms 

Jean Davis 

Nancy Dimberio 

Alice Droske 

Celene Frey 

Mary Ganong 

Dennis & Jane Griffiths 

Steve & Amy Henderson 

Douglas Holden 

Mike & Nancy Kapszukiewicz 

Kurt & Stephanie Kazmarek 

Barbara & John Kirk 

John & Linda Lenz 

Kathleen & Thomas Leonard 

Ruth Luthi 

Melissa & Jeremy Martinson 

Laura & Kelly McCullough 

Ellen & Fred Ochs 

Hjordis Olson & William Gebben 

Terry Plomedahl 

Leon Quale 

Charles & Diane Scott 

Alaine & Don Siniff 

Mary Frances Smith 

Aneta Spielman 

William & Rosemary Stoll 

Scotty & Bernice Sutliff 

Faye Swenson 

Patricia Tasse 

Jerry & Jan Traxler 

John & Debbie Van Hove 

Mabel Weber 

Doug & Lynda Kozak 

David Krear 

Jonathan Kroening 

Carol Lange-Gassert 

Katie & Nathan Larsen 

Jenene Lehman 

Greg & Colleen Lentz 

Rianna Lenzen 

Ruth Luthi 

Barry & Pat Marlett 

Dennis & Marge McCabe 

Susan & Phillip Medure 

Sandra Meier 

Richard & Rosemary Mitchell 

Lonna Myers 

National Mutual Benefit 927 

Sharon Nordstrom 

Carolyn Ohnstad 

Casey Olson 

Craig & Mary Louise Olson 

Alexis Osterberg 

Juanita & Robert Peck 

Petco Foundation 

Kelsey Peterson 

Robert Peterson 

Kevin & Jane Pierzina 

Joan Polasky 

Donna J. Price 

Carla Prochnow 

Michele & John Register 

Graydon Richartz 

Elizabeth Richter 

Jennifer Robbins 

Jan Robinson 

Ida Sandle 

Judy Schindler 

Elizabeth Schmidt 

Carol & Robert Schuler 

Lois Schultz 

Helmuth Serjogins 

Prudy Shay 

Ken & Jean Simpson 

Randy & Kay Sommerfeld 

David & Amy Sonnabend 

Charles Southworth 

Daryl & Barbara Spagnoletti 

Aneta Spielman 

Patricia Spinosa 

Travis Stanke 

Chris Stodola 

Traci & Terri Sullivan 

Tom Tarezon 

Jerry & Rob Thatcher 

Connie Thompson 

Tricia & Pete Thompson 

Vicki & Jack Tritt 

Talen Charitable Trust 

Ken Vanderwerker & Christine Oest 

Terry & Sherri Vodinelich 

Martha Wallen 

Michael Welch 

Delores Williams 

Arlen & Betty Wisemiller 

Rodney Witke 

Brandy & Jacob Woldstad 

Laura Woodford 

Rebecca Woodhull 

Tina Ziehl 

Building Fund Donations:* 

*memorials speficfying the 

building fund noted below 

Susan Abitz 

Pete & Pat Avery 

Lynn & Steven Brantner 

Darlene Britton 

Susan & David Carlson 

Mark Danielson 

Helename & Helmer Debee 

Bonnie DeHoff 

Gregory & Donna Dierauer 

Leonard & Marian Ellison 

Eileen Erickson 

Janeene Gellerman 

Dennis & Jane Griffiths 

David & Jody Henderson 

Emily Kapszukiewicz 

Kurt & Stephanie Kazmarek 

Bob & Diane Long 

Bob & Connie Ludy & John 

Briggs 

Rebecca Marine 

Linda & David Mickelson 

Thomas Mohr 

Joe Plouff 

Edward & Susan Roethke 

Gary & Susan Russo 

David & Karen Schiotz 

Thomas & Barb Schmelzle 

Mary & Ralph Schneider 

James & Wendy Severson 

Richard & Dorothy Sterry 

Jean Thompson 

In Memory of: 
Michael S. Kapszukiewicz  
May 25, 1946 - Nov. 23, 2015 

Mike, we will all miss you and cherish the 

time we got to spend together. 



Tai l s  of  Success  

Memoria l s  & Honorar iums (9/16/2015 -  12/15/2015)  

Eleanor Mattison  In Memory of Delores Krimpelbein 

Brent & Denise Skinner In Memory of Dixie, beloved pet of 

      John, Sandy & Brenna Utphall 

Sandra Clafin-Chalton In Memory of Enzo 

Anonymous  In Memory of Erich 

Patricia Chamberlain  In Memory of Etta Wiseman 

Anonymous  In Memory of Gabby 

Audrey Schneider  In Memory of Gene Schneider (building fund) 

Anonymous  In Memory of Greta 

Anita & Roger Klamm In Memory of Gunner 

Phil & Randi Steans  In Memory of Helmuth Albrecht 

John & Linda Lenz  In Memory of Ike Eiseth 

Anonymous  In Memory of Jazi 

Elna Johnson  In Memory of Jerome Benson 

Agnes Slipetick  In Memory of Jerome Benson  

Gen Murphy  In Memory of Jerome Benson 

Jane Sneesby  In Memory of Jerome Benson  

Theresa Thompson  In Memory of Jerome Benson  

Bonnie Anderson  In Memory of Jerome Benson 

Vernon & Laverle Hines In Memory of Jerome Benson 

Phillip Steans  In Memory of John G. Bartholomew 

Nyhus Erectors  In Memory of Maddie 

Vicki & Jack Tritt  In Memory of Marilyn Tritt 

Anonymous  In Memory of Mau Mau 

Diane Bilderback  In Memory of Michael Connell 

Faye Swenson  In Memory of Minnie 

Anonymous  In Memory of Molly 

Jo Klatt   In Memory of Olive Daley 

Judy Evenson  In Memory of Pam Olson 

David & Gloria Buss  In Memory of Randy Buss (building fund) 

Anonymous  In Memory of Reload 

Anonymous  In Memory of Riley 

Anonymous  In Memory of Rio 

Anonymous  In Memory of Rocky 

George & Kathleen 

 Hauser  In Memory of Royal Bowlin 

Anonymous  In Memory of Sadie 

Anonymous  In Memory of Sage 

Anonymous  In Memory of Sheba 

William & Brenda 

 Swannack In Memory of Sylvia Christensen 

Anonymous  In Memory of Tequilla 

Karen Spaeth  In Memory of Thelma Kistner 

Shirley Edgeberg  In Memory of Thor Edgeberg 

Adrianne Harmston  In Memory of Thor Edgeberg 

Audrey Schneider  In Memory of Tim Schneider (building fund) 

Richard & Mary Carlson In Memory of Vivian Ostenson 

We could use your help! 

A large portion of the funds we use 
to care for the shelter animals comes 

from various fundraising activities 
throughout the year. These events 

are a lot of fun, but also a lot of hard 
work! We are in need of animal-

loving individuals to help us by sit-
ting on different event committees. 

No experience necessary! 

If interested, please contact Josh at  
715-232-9790 or email him at: 

director@dunncountyhumanesociety.org 

Just an update, I adopted Riddick a few weeks ago 
and attached some photos of him in his new home.  
He adjusted so quickly! Using his litter box the first 
night, no problem eating (of course!), and still having 
a lot of fun exploring our house and getting into trou-
ble.  It's been fun watching him discover every new 
texture he can, he loves it.  He gets along great with 
all the people he's met, and one cat friend. Luckily 
having 4 people in the house has been a good thing, 
not a minute goes by where he isn't trying to play or 
cuddle. He doesn't ever bite or scratch or cause much 
trouble, just a bit clumsy and excited!   

He wasted no time becoming the head of household.  
Turns out he's quite the fancy cat.  He enforced a 

strict lights out policy, and insists on being under the blanket, with his head on a 
pillow, being petted until he falls asleep.  Otherwise he'll stand, stare at you nose 
to nose and lay a gentle paw on your face or on the blanket he 
wants to be under.  He does not condone any cell phone use after 
lights off either which is probably good for me. Thanks, Alex. 

I just wanted to send you an update on Bayleigh, who now goes by Nova!  She has 
adjusted wonderfully and is now the "annoying little sister" to Odin, and the best 
pal my little girls could have asked for. She loves a good car ride and seems to enjoy 
our long car rides to visit family too! It turns out that she is NOT a fan of the cold 
weather and even less of a fan of going to the groomer, but she tolerated her first 
trip well and we are hopeful that it is something she will get used to over time. We 
are working on her training and she's doing well with her manners too, if only the 
little girls would resist her cuteness and stop slipping her treats! (she really loves 
crunchy cereal! Who knew!) We thank you so much for allowing us to bring this 
sweet girl home to be a part of our family. She has blended in seamlessly and we 
can't imagine it any other way! Here she is, sunning herself in the peace and quiet 

Kitty Blackjack with his new sibling! 

Looking for more? 

View them online at: 

http://bit.ly/happy-tails 





We’re excited to share that we have had 4 winners so far this football season! 

Thanks again to all who supported our building campaign by purchasing these 

tickets. The winners so far: Week 2 - Julie S. of Menomonie $25, Week 

11 - William K. of Menomonie $400, Week 14 - Jon K. of Menomonie 

$50, Week 14 - Dori G. of Wheeler $250. Congratulations winners!! 

Thank you Dunn Energy Cooperative 
for awarding us an Operation Round-
up Grant to purchase solar lighting 

tubes for our building addition. 

Thank you 
James E. Dutton 
Foundation for 
awarding us a 

grant to insulate 
the building 

addition. 

We’re almost there! 

See the Director’s 

Desk of page 3 and 

visit http://bit.ly/ 

construction-diary 

to follow progress of 

the building project 

Animals in our 

care as of 12/21/15 

Cats: 128 Dogs: 15 
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U p c o m i n g  E v e n t s  

January 12 - DCHS Annual Meeting, Menomonie Leisure Center - 6 pm* 
*regular monthly board meeting to immediately follow  

February 9 - DCHS Board Meeting, Menomonie Leisure Center - 6 pm 
February 23 - Spay-ghetti & No Balls Dinner, Christ Lutheran Church - 4 to 7 pm 

March 8 - DCHS Board Meeting, Menomonie Leisure Center - 6 pm 
April 22-23 - Rummage & Bake Sale, Menomonie Veteran’s Center (donation drop -off 4/20) 

May 21 (tentative) - Mutt Strut N’ Tabby Trot Walk & 5K Fun Run - Dunn Co. Rec Park 
June 2-4 (tentative) - Plant Sale - Small Animal Building, Dunn County Fairgrounds (tentative)  

A n i m a l  V i e w i n g  H o u r s  
T u e s d a y ,  T h u r s d a y  -  S u n d a y  1  -  5  p m  

[ C l o s e d  M o n d a y  &  W e d n e s d a y ]  

V o l u n t e e r  H o u r s  
T h u r s d a y  -  T u e s d a y :  1 0  -  7  p m *  

W e d n e s d a y s :  2  -  7  p m *  
* d o g  w a l k e r s  b a c k  b y  d u s k  


